DUSB Call

Disability Benefit Questionnaire (DBQ) Update

1. It is important to remember that while there are nine DBQs available in CAPRI, only the three presumptives are available for public use.  Because of that, they are the only three on the DBQ website at  http://vbacodmoint1.vba.va.gov/bl/21/dbq/default.asp  Only those three can be sent to Veterans or third party physicians.

2. Field Study.  A recent field study was performed at the Milwaukee Regional Office.  

a. VHA provided 32 exams that were recorded on both DBQs and in the traditional exam worksheet.

b. In the study, both journey-level RVSRs and RVSR trainees were asked to review 22 exams – 11 as DBQs and a different 11 as traditional exam reports.  

c. The study was designed in such a way that time and accuracy analysis would be valid and statistically significant.  

d. They were asked to determine disability diagnosis and percentage, as well as list criteria.  

e. The basic results included the following:

i. Both experienced and inexperienced RVSRs made their determinations more quickly with the DBQs.  The difference was small, but larger for newer RVSRs.

ii. Both experienced and inexperienced RVSRs were significantly more accurate with the DBQs, as determined by STAR.

iii. The DBQs were significantly more sufficient for rating purposes than the traditional exam reports. 

3. DBQ Comments and Questions.

f. VBA.

i. Any comments or questions related to DBQs should be sent to VAVBAWAS/CO/DBQCOMMENTS
ii. Stations are reminded that before returning any DBQs completed by VHA as inadequate, they should be sent to C&P Service for review.  C&P Service has committed to a two-day turnaround on these reviews.  The purpose is to track and analyze any concerns regarding the DBQs in order to determine whether there is a problem with one of the DBQ forms, how they are being filled out by VHA, or how they are being interpreted by raters.  If you determine that a completed DBQ is not adequate for rating, scan the inadequate DBQ and provide your explanation of the insufficiency to C&P Service via encrypted email at the following address: VAVBAWAS/CO/DBQCOMMENTS.  C&P Service will review and respond within two business days with guidance on appropriate next steps.  The C&P Service review must be completed prior to Regional Office action to further develop or return to VHA as insufficient.  

g. VHA.   If you receive feedback on DBQs from your VHA counterparts, please consider informing them of the VHA avenues for DBQ feedback: 
i. The VHA DEMO (Disability Evaluation Management Office) will be providing several net meetings for training over the next several weeks, as well as extensive step by step information for each DBQ and the CAPRI process on their website.

ii. VHA holds a recurring conference call for C&P Exam healthcare professionals to provide feedback.  The call is scheduled on Fridays at 2:00 EST [VANTS 1-800-767-1750 57716#].  
iii. Specific questions and comments can also be sent to the DEMO Corporate Mailbox, at CorporateMailbox.DEMO@va.gov
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